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Honiton Town Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held at the Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on Tuesday 4th October 2011 
Members present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr N J Cornwell



Cllr Mrs E Tirard (Chairman)
Cllr Mrs S Groves



Cllr Miss V Ash
Cllr Mrs S Pavey



Cllr L Bayliss
Cllr J B Taylor




Cllr R E Coombs
Cllr V C Whitlock



Cllr J P Corke






Cllr Mrs V A Howard







Cllr J Zarczynski
** Also District Councillor







11/121
To accept apologies for absence
Cllr Allen (P); Cllr Farnham (S); Cllr Foster (P); Cllr Halse (P); Cllr Harman (P); Cllr Young (P)
11/122
To confirm the Minutes of the Planning Committee held on 20th September 2011 
The minutes of the above meeting had been circulated.  They were approved and signed as a true record.
11/123
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda
Cllr Howard – Land adjacent 18 High Street, Honiton (P)

Cllr Pavey – Land adjacent 18 High Street (P)

Cllr Tirard – Land adjacent 18 High Street (P); The Carlton Inn (P)
11/124
The following applications were considered, based on the information available. 

Participation of those Councillors who are also Members of the District Council in both the debate and subsequent vote is on the basis that the views expressed are preliminary views taking account of the information presently made available to the Town Council. The District Councillors reserve their final views 
on the application until they are in full possession of all the relevant arguments for and against. 

	11/0208/FUL
It was noted that Cllrs Bayliss, Coombs, Corke and Zarczynski had attended a site visit.  The Chairman reported that comments had been received from neighbouring residents and from the County Archaeologist.

The Town Council objects to this application for the following reasons:

· The Town Council supports the comments made by the County Archaeologist and would not wish to see any development until such matters have been settled
· The proposal involves the cutting across and loss of burgage plots

Signed Chair

The Town Council also wishes to draw attention to the issues raised in correspondence received from local residents.

It was noted that Cllr Tirard abstained


	Mr T Sabine
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	Land adjacent 18 High Street (land at rear of 10,12,14 & 18 High Street) Honiton EX14
Construction of three detached bungalows and a detached double garage including access drive and associated car parking areas

                      18 October 2011 



	11/1824/FUL
It was noted that the Town Council manages Footpath 4 under the P3 Partnership

The Town Council objects to this application and wishes to highlight the following concerns:
· The poor condition of one of the accesses to the High Street has resulted in ongoing problems with drainage leading to excess surface water on the adjoining pavement

· The poor condition of Footpath 4 which is regularly used by pedestrians

· The lack of proposals for any soft landscaping

Should these concerns be addressed by way of revised proposals the Town Council would support this application.

It was noted that Cllr Tirard abstained


	Mr N Braithwaite
The Honiton Partnership
	The Carlton Inn, 40-42 High Street, Honiton EX14 1PJ
Construction of two dwellings and change of use of existing staff accommodation to dwelling




11/125
Notification of planning decisions and copy letters
· 11/1778/FUL – 31 Pine Park Road, Honiton EX14 2HR – construction of single storey extension, detached garage and new driveway – granted
· 11/1866/LBC – 96 High Street, Honiton EX14 1JW – re-decoration and new lettering to existing fascia sign – granted

· 11/1767/COU – The Carlton Inn, 40-42 High Street, Honiton EX14 1PJ – change of use of ground floor unit 1 from A4 (drinking establishment) to mixed use A3/A5 (restaurant/take-away) – granted

· 11/1652/ADV – Lidl, Heathpark Way, Honiton EX14 1SF – erection of billboard – granted

· 11/1580/ADV – Café 102, 102 High Street, Honiton EX14 1JW – addition of hanging sign – granted

· Notice of temporary prohibition of waiting or loading and unloading – Northcote Lane, Honiton from junction with High Street to junction with Silver Street between 27 October and 13 November 2011 

· Notice of temporary prohibition of waiting or loading and unloading – Northcote Lane, Honiton from junction with Dowell Street to junction with Lee Close between 9 November and 25 November 2011 

· Notice of temporary prohibition of waiting or loading and unloading – Phillips Square, Honiton between 14 November and 2 December 2011 

Signed Chair
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· Notice of temporary prohibition of waiting or loading and unloading – Dowell Street, Honiton from junction with High Street to outside no. 47 between 23 and 30 November 2011.  It was noted that the road surface in Dowell Street, from junction with High Street to entrance to Lace Walk car park, is in a poor condition.  The Deputy Town Clerk was instructed to look into the possibility of this issue being addressed at the same time as work is undertaken to the water main
· Email notification from South West Water of proposed lane closure application for right turn lane from Heathpark Way, Honiton from 4 to 22 January 2012 

· Email notification from South West Water of proposed closure of Pine Park Road from 9 to 22 January 2012 and of closure of Queen Street, Honiton from 9 to 27 January 2012 

· Email notification from South West Water of proposed closure of Springfield Road, Honiton from 5 to 18 January 2012 

· 27 Orchard Way – tree report.  Further to Cllr Coombs’ report as acting Tree Warden dated 20 September 2011 it was agreed that the Deputy Town Clerk be instructed to contact the resident to advise that work to the conifer and maple trees does not need permission and to express the Town Council’s thanks for bringing this matter to the Council’s attention.  With regard to the copper beech, the Town Council supports the resident’s proposal for work and advises that the resident contact East Devon District Council for permission to undertake the work as the copper beech is covered by a TPO

11/126
To review the draft response developed by the working group on the National Planning Policy Framework and agree recommendations to the Town Council
The draft response developed by the working group had been previously circulated.  It was agreed that the following amendments be made:
· Section 2 Plan-making should include a reference to the fact that the Town Council undertakes consultation with neighbouring parishes on wider planning issues

· That the wording with respect to the role of an independent examiner should be changed to read as follows: That an independent examiner (52) should have sufficient local knowledge to truly assess a neighbourhood plan
The amendments having been agreed, Cllr Whitlock proposed that the draft response be recommended for approval by the Town Council.  This was seconded by Cllr Howard and WAS RESOLVED.
The working group and the Deputy Town Clerk were thanked for their work in producing the draft response.

The Chairman proposed that the meeting go into Part B session to discuss matters of a legally sensitive nature.  This related to legally sensitive information that may be discussed regarding the ongoing situation at Otter Valley Park.  This was seconded by Cllr Whitlock and WAS RESOLVED.  The press and public were asked to withdraw from the meeting at this point due to the nature of the business to be transacted.

11/127
To receive an update from the residents’ representative at Otter Valley Park
Cllr Whitlock outlined the background to the situation at Otter Valley Park.

The Chairman declared the meeting out of session

The residents’ representative provided an update and responded to Members’ questions.

The Chairman declared the meeting back in session

It was agreed that the Town Council supports the residents in seeking a swift and acceptable resolution to the situation.  Cllr Tirard proposed that Cllr Ash and Cllr Whitlock be authorised to represent the Town Council as appropriate on this matter.  This was seconded by Cllr Bayliss and WAS RESOLVED.
11/128
Close of meeting
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.40pm.
Signed Chair
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